
Sherborn School Committee 
 

December 14, 2020  
6:30 pm 

 
Meeting Agenda 

 
VIA ZOOM 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88290425290?pwd=WXhIVmFrRlB0d3RrTHo1VGNpVjBxdz09 

Meeting ID: 882 9042 5290 
Passcode: 984962 

 
1. Call to Order  
 
2. Community Comments  
 
3. Reports:  

• Principal’s Report – Dr. Brown  
• Warrant Report  

 
5. FY21 Monthly Financial Report  
 
6. Proposed FY22 Operating Budget       A.R.  

 
7. Proposed FY22 Capital         A.R. 
  
8. Vote to approve tuition                   A.R.  

• Pre- K  
     

9.  ACED Recommendation FY22       A.R. 
 

10. Class Size Policy IIB- First Read       A.R.  
 

  11. Consent Agenda          A.R.  
• Approval of Minutes October 13, 2020 

 
12.  Communications (For Members Information)   

• Regional School Committee Minutes November 2, 2020 
• Dover School Committee Minutes September 29, 2020  
 

13. Items for February 9, 2021 Meeting  
 

14. Adjourn 
 
 
Note: The listings of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the Chair, which may be discusses at the meeting. Not all items listed may, in 
fact, be discussed and other items not listed may also be raised for discussion to the extent permitted by law.  
 
 
The Public Schools of Dover and Sherborn do not discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, sex/gender, gender identity, 
religion, national origin, sexual orientation, disability or homelessness 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F88290425290%3Fpwd%3DWXhIVmFrRlB0d3RrTHo1VGNpVjBxdz09&sa=D&ust=1607975065300000&usg=AOvVaw2yfMtErwoPgRGXv92TXZvN


 Pine Hill Elementary School​  

10 Pine Hill Lane, Sherborn, MA  01770    ph: (508)-655-0630 fax: (508)-655-2763 

Principal: Dr. Barbara Brown  Assistant Principal: Allison Gullingsrud 

 

TO: Andrew Keough, Superintendent 
FROM: Barbara Brown, Principal 
RE: Principal’s Monthly Report 
DATE: December 14, 2020 

 
 

Principal’s Reflection: 
 
Phase 3 of the school reopening plan was implemented on December 7 and the grades 4-5 students 
joined the grades K-3 students on a four day schedule for  in-person learning. All of our faculty and staff 
are teaching in-person Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays. Wednesday continues to be a remote 
learning day. Updates have been made to the master instructional schedule and some classroom locations 
and staff assignments to assure that we can meet the guidelines for health and safety. 
 
The DS faculty and staff had a Professional Day on Monday, November 30th. At Pine Hill, our overarching 
theme was social justice and teaching teams focused on ways to embed the K-2 and 3-5 teaching 
tolerance anti-bias framework across the curriculum. The Social Justice Standards are a set of anchor 
standards and age-appropriate learning outcomes divided into four domains—identity, diversity, justice 
and action (IDJA). The standards provide a common language and organizational structure: Teachers use 
them to guide curriculum development, and administrators use them to make schools more just, 
equitable and safe. The Teaching Tolerance standards can be referenced at: 
https://www.tolerance.org/sites/default/files/2017-06/TT_Social_Justice_Standards_0.pdf 
 
The November 30th professional growth opportunity was enhanced with delicious treats provided to the 
PH faculty. Thank you to the Pine Hill CSA for providing lunch and to the New England Coffee Company 
for delivering morning coffee to our campus. 
 
Pine Hill Happenings: 
 

● No school: November 11 - Veterans Day 
● No school: November 26-27 - Thanksgiving Break 
● Teacher Workshop Day: November 30 
● CSA Meeting: December 3 
● Phase 3 of School Opening: December 7 
● School Picture Day: December 10 

 
Professional Development: 
 

● Julie Ma attended Safety Care Trainer Recertification: November 9 
● New educators are being supported through a course offered by Teachers College that orients the 

educators to the readers and writers workshop content for their grade level (Jenee Aguilar and 
Sara Fabri attended Grade 1 training on November 4 and December 7; Nikki Carter and Laurie 
Ryan attended Grade 4 training on November 10 and December 11 (These trainings are the final 
sessions of a 4-part series) 

https://www.tolerance.org/sites/default/files/2017-06/TT_Social_Justice_Standards_0.pdf
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The Public Schools of Dover and Sherborn 
 157 Farm Street 

Dr. Andrew W. Keough, Superintendent Dover, MA 02030 Ms. Dawn Fattore, Business Administrator
 Phone: 508-785-0036 Fax 508-785-2239    
Ms. Elizabeth M. McCoy, Asst. Superintendent                   www.doversherborn.org            Ms. Kate McCarthy, Director of Student Services 
    
 Commitment to Community 
 Equity and Excellence 
 Respect and Dignity 
 Climate of Care 

The Public Schools of Dover and Sherborn do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex/gender, gender identity,  
religion, national origin, sexual orientation, disability, or homelessness. 

 

 
 
 
 
TO:  Sherborn School Committee 
    
FROM:  Kate McCarthy, Director of Student Services 
   Naomi O’Brien, Special Education Elementary Coordinator 
   Dawn Fattore, Business Administrator 
 
DATE:  December 10, 2020  
   
RE:  Approval of Pre-K Tuition  

 

As we presented last year, there will continue to be two options for our Pre-K integrated program 3 or 
5 day enrollment. 
 
The corresponding tuition rates (based on FY21 tuition costs) with a 2% proposed increase will be: 
 
 3-day rate (M/W/F)         $ 5,830 
            5-day rate                        $10,310 
 
We request that the committee approve these rates for inclusion in the FY21 application packets.. 
 
 

 

http://www.doversherborn.org/


 
The Public Schools of Dover and Sherborn  
  
                                                                                                 Memo from 
                                                                                        Superintendent Dr. Andrew Keough 
 

The Public Schools of Dover and Sherborn do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex/gender, gender identity,  
religion, national origin, sexual orientation, disability, or homelessness 

 

 

To: Sherborn School Committee  

From: Andrew W. Keough, Ed.D,  
 Superintendent 
 
Date: December 11, 2020 

RE: ACED Recommendations for FY22 

              ..
           

The ACED (Advisory Committee on Extra Duties) met to review requests.  The committee is 
recommending that the Curriculum Leaders at the Pine Hill School change from 4 stipend positions to 6 
and to correspondingly change the name to Professional Learning Community (PLC Leaders) starting in 
FY22.  Please see attached memo.    

Ratio base is $1,511.33            Current Ratio $                 ACED Recom Ratio  $ 

Curriculum Leaders                 2.50 x 4 = $15,113           2.50 x 6 = $22,670                       

The total annual cost increase for the change will be $7,557. 

I will be happy to answer any questions in regards to these recommendations. 

 

 

 







        File: IIB 
CLASS SIZE – ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS 

Pine Hill, Sherborn 
It is desirable to limit class size in most areas, in relation to the subject taught, type of student, 
physical plant, availability of staff and various support facilities and/or techniques. Class size, 
where practical, should be held to a maximum of twenty-five (25) twenty-two (22) students 

 
The Sherborn School Committee recognizes that class size can be an important factor in good 
education. For planning purposes, the School Committee supports the following class size 
guidelines: 
 

The number of students in Kindergarten through Grade 5 shall be in the range 
of 17-22 students per classroom.   The principal, working with the professional  
staff, will develop and recommend to the School Committee any staffing  
needs consistent with this policy. 
                                 
    Grades K-3 18-2 students per class  

Grades 4-5 20-25 students per class 
 
The process that the School Committee uses to determine class size considers many factors 
including group composition, staff needs, available space and the financial health of the school 
budget. In keeping with this policy, the School Committee will adhere, whenever possible, to 
these guidelines. 

 
Chickering School, Dover 
The number of students in Kindergarten through Grade 5 shall be in the range of 17-22 
students per classroom. The principal, working with the professional staff, will develop and 
recommend to the respective School Committee any staffing needs consistent with this policy. 
Decisions regarding class size will be based on the Core Values, Mission Statement and 
budget priorities as established by the School Committees. Six major criteria will be taken into 
account in determining class size: 

• Enrollment projections 
• Educational philosophy 
• Class make-up 
• Facility issues 
• Budgetary issues 
• Staffing issues 

 
Each year, using the above criteria, the principal will conduct an in-depth review of the 
projected class sizes. Initial presentation of this review will take place during the 
Superintendent's preliminary school budget planning process. Final decisions regarding class 
size will be made by a School Committee in a time frame allowing the administration to 
implement the recommendation prior to the commencement of the school year. 

 
FIRST READING: January 25, 2011,   
 Sherborn School Committee December 14, 2020 

SECOND READING: May 22, 2012 

ADOPTED: May 22, 2012 

SOURCE: Dover & Sherborn School Committees 
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Sherborn School Committee 
Meeting of October 13, 2020 

 
Members Present: Angie Johnson 
   Amanda Brown 
   Megan Page 
   Nancy Cordell 
   Mike Fitzgerald 
Also Present: Dr. Andrew Keough, Superintendent 
 Beth McCoy, Assistant Superintendent 
 Dawn Fattore, Business Administrator 
 
   
1) Call to Order 
Ms. Johnson called the virtual meeting to order at 5:30 pm and read the following into the 
record: Good evening. This Open Meeting of the Sherborn School Committee is being 
conducted remotely consistent with Governor Baker’s Executive Order of March 12, 2020, due 
to the current State of Emergency in the Commonwealth due to the outbreak of the “COVID-19 
Virus.” 
In order to mitigate the transmission of COVID-19, we have been advised and directed by 
theCommonwealth to suspend public gatherings, and as such, the Governor’s Order suspends 
the requirement of the Open Meeting Law to have all meetings in a publicly accessible physical 
location. Further, all members of public bodies are allowed and encouraged to participate 
remotely. 
For this meeting, the Sherborn School Committee is convening via Zoom App, as posted. 
Information on how to join our School Committee mtgs and mtg agendas were posted on the 
Dover Sherborn District Website and on the town calendars. 
Please note that this meeting is being recorded, and that some attendees are participating by 
video conference. Accordingly, please be aware that others may be able to see you, so please 
take care not to “screen share” your computer. Anything you broadcast may be captured by the 
recording. 
Community comments are an opportunity for members of the community to be heard. We 
respectfully request that you please make your comments brief (2-3 minutes) and that you move 
the discussion forward by adding new information. Please try to avoid repeating points that have 
already been made. 
Community comments are an opportunity for us to listen to members of the community. It is not 
a forum for answering questions or engaging in a debate. Once the public comment section of 
the meeting has been concluded, we will move on to other business and unsolicited comments 
from the community will no longer be permitted. This is standard operating procedure in school 
committee meetings across our 3 school districts.  
2) Community Comments - none 

3) CSA Co-Presidents - Ms. Abrams and Ms. Hourihan gave an update of the adjusted 
schedule for the CSA this year. 

4) Reports 

• Principal’s Report - Dr. Brown highlighted recent and upcoming events at Pine Hill. 
• Warrant Report 

5) FY21 Monthly Financial Report - as of September 30th. 
• Salaries - the majority of salaries have been encumbered. Unbudgeted activity to date 

includes: two educators retired post-budget resulting in savings in Teachers, Classroom, & 
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Guidance of $105,000; two educators on leave resulting in a savings of $100,000; two 
additional educators have been hired to cover remote learning at a cost of $100,000; and 
one additional EA has been hired for regular education at a cost of $25,000. 

• Operating Expenditures - there are no variances to report this early in the fiscal year. 
Costs for regular education transportation will not be encumbered until the contract with 
Connolly is amended due to the later school start and the hybrid schedule.  

• Out-of-District - Placement costs for FY21 are still being encumbered but there are no 
anticipated changed to placements.  

6) October 1st Annual Enrollment Report - there are 395 students enrolled as of October 1st 
from PreK-5. Of those 10 are PreK, 358 are in-person K-5, 26 are participating in the 
Remote Academy, and 1 is enrolled in Tecca.  

7) FY22 Budget Development Guidance - any requests for items to be included in the FY22 
Budget should be forwarded to Chair Angie Johnson. 

8) Consent Agenda 

• Approval of Minutes: September 22, 2020 
Nancy Cordell made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Megan Page seconded. 
20-16 VOTE: 5 - 0 via roll call 

9) Communications 
• Dover Sherborn Regional School Committee minutes of September 8, 2020 
• Dover School Committee minutes of June 24, 2020 

10) Items for December 14, 2020 meeting - FY22 draft Budget 
11) Adjournment at 6:17 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Amy Davis 



APPROVED DECEMBER 2, 2020 

Dover-Sherborn Regional School Committee 
Meeting of November 2, 2020 

 
Members Present: Anne Hovey 
   Maggie Charron 

Judi Miller 
Kate Potter 
Michael Jaffe 
Lynn Collins 

     
1) Call to Order 
Ms. Charron called the virtual meeting to order at 5:30 pm and read the following into the 
record: 
Good evening. This Open Meeting is being conducted remotely consistent with Governor 
Baker’s Executive Order of March 12, 2020,  
Information on how to join remote School Committee meetings and meeting agendas are posted 
on the Dover Sherborn District Website. 
Please note that this meeting is being recorded. Be aware that anything that you broadcast may 
be captured by the recording. 
Community comments are an opportunity for members of the community to be heard. We 
respectfully request that you please make your comments brief (2-3 minutes) and that you move 
the discussion forward by adding new information. Please try to avoid repeating points that have 
already been made. 
Community comments are an opportunity for us to listen to members of the community. It is not 
a forum for answering questions or engaging in a debate. Once the public comment section of 
the meeting has been concluded, we will move on to other business and unsolicited comments 
from the community will no longer be permitted. This is standard operating procedure in school 
committee meetings across our 3 school districts. We appreciate that you have taken the time to 
participate and encourage you to reach out to your school committee reps at any time. 
2) Community Comments - none 
3) Reports 

• Assistant Superintendent - Ms. McCoy reviewed the results of the Education and Student 
Surveys.  

• Superintendent Update - Dr. Keough spoke about the change in guidelines from the 
Boards of Health that gives them a little more leeway on going to remote learning based 
on the details of the case numbers (risk to schools) vs strictly number of cases.  

• Principals’ Reports - Mr. Smith and Mr. Kellett highlighted a few items from their reports to 
the Committee.  

• Warrant Report 
4) Financial Reports as of October 30th 

• Revenues - The Cherry Sheet for Chapter 71 (Transportation) is still outstanding. At this 
time there are no variances anticipated in athletics or activity fees as programs are taking 
place. Parking fees are not being collected under the hybrid schedule which is reflected in 
the report.  

• Salaries - the positive variance in Teachers, Classrooms represents post-budget staffing 
changes, most of which are temporary and not potential savings for FY22. Educational 
assistant vacancies are still being filled.   
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• Expenditures - no material variances in operating expenses are projected at this time. 
Encumbrances are reflected for active and retiree employment benefits (primarily health 
insurance). The transportation contract amendment, for the late start of the school year, 
with Connolly has not been finalized yet.   

• Re-Opening Grant - to date $213,429 of the $279,225 has been expended: $77,663 on 
technology devices for educators; $59,413 on summer professional development relating 
to remote learning; $49,499 on facility and PPE costs (tent rentals, plexiglass installation, 
masks, and additional safety/cleaning supplies); $13,352 for instructions related software 
and supplies, including $8,100 for the enhanced Zoom license; and $16,900 for COVID 
related contracts covering testing access and the HVSC review. 

• Special Revenue/Revolving Funds - the quarterly report ending September 30th was 
provided.  

5) Discussion on Program of Studies: First Read - Mr. Smith reviewed minor changes to the 
Program of Studies for 2021-22: some Art, Technology, and Music honors courses are 
proposed to be included in a student’s GPA; and language reflecting the grading changes 
that have been impelled due to COVID for 2019-20 and 2020-2021.  

6) ACED Recommendations FY22 - the committee decided to recommend the Cross Country 
head coaches ratio increase from 4.0 to 5.50 for an increased total cost of $4,533.99. The 
recommendation was made to bring the ratio for the Cross Country in-line with those paid to 
other fall sport coaches.  

 
Michael Jaffe made a motion to approve the change in ratio as recommended by ACED. Anne 
Hovey seconded. 
20-31 VOTE: 6 - 0 
 
7) Consent Agenda 

• Approval of Minutes: June 9 and 24, September 15, October 6, 2020 
 
Lynn Collins made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Judi Miller seconded. 
20-32 VOTE: 5 - 0 (Anne Hovey no longer present) 
 
8) Communication 

• Sherborn School Committee minutes of September 22, 2020 
• Dover School Committee minutes of September 29, 2020 

9) Items for December 8, 2020 meeting - FY22 draft Budget 
10) Adjournment at 6:38 pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Amy Davis 
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Dover School Committee 
Meeting of September 29, 2020 

 
Members Present: Brooke Matarese 
   Mark Healey 
   Leslie Leon 
   Colleen Burt 
   Sara Gutierrez Dunn 
Also Present: Andrew Keough, Superintendent 
 Beth McCoy, Assistant Superintendent 
 Dawn Fattore, Business Manager 
   
1) Call to Order 

Ms. Matarese called the virtual meeting to order at 6:30 pm and read the following into the 
record: Good evening. This Open Meeting of the DoverSchool Committee is being 
conducted remotely consistent with Governor Baker’s Executive Order of March 12, 2020, 
due to the current State of Emergency in the Commonwealth due to the outbreak of the 
“COVID-19 Virus.” 
In order to mitigate the transmission of COVID-19, we have been advised and directed by 
the Commonwealth to suspend public gatherings, and as such, the Governor‘s Order 
suspends the requirement of the Open Meeting Law to have all meetings in a publicly 
accessible physical location. Further, all members of public bodies are allowed and 
encouraged to participate remotely. 
For this meeting, the Dover School Committee is convening via Zoom App, as posted. 
Information on how to join our School Committee mtgs and mtg agendas were posted on the 
Dover Sherborn District Website and on the town calendars. 
Please note that this meeting is being recorded, and that some attendees are participating 
by video conference. Accordingly, please be aware that others may be able to see you, so 
please take care not to ”screen share” your computer. Anything you broadcast may be 
captured by the recording. 
Community comments are an opportunity for members of the community to be heard. We 
respectfully request that you please make your comments brief (2-3 minutes) and that you 
move the discussion forward by adding new information. Please try to avoid repeating points 
that have already been made. 
Community comments are an opportunity for us to listen to members of the community. It is 
not a forum for answering questions or engaging in a debate. Once the public comment 
section of the meeting has been concluded, we will move on to other business and 
unsolicited comments from the community will no longer be permitted. This is standard 
operating procedure in school committee meetings across our 3 school districts.  

2) Community Comments - none 
3) Reports 

• Principal’s Report - Dr. Reinemann reviewed her report and answered questions.  
• Assistant Superintendent Update - Ms. McCoy shared the presentation she gave to the 

faculty at the start of school as well as the schedule of the professional development 
offered during the 10 days before students arrived.  

• Superintendent Update - Dr. Keough thanked the Administration for their hard work over 
the summer and credited the successful opening of school to the effort and preparedness 
of the faculty and staff. He also reviewed the Reopening Plan - Phase 2 which would bring 
K-3 students back in-person 4 days per week: 
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a)Guiding Principle - Education is essential to children’s intellectual, social and 
emotional development. This can be more completely addressed with in-person 
education, particularly among younger students who are not yet independent learners. 
These benefits must be weighed against the risk of COVID-19 transmission in the 
community and in the schools to determine when it is safe and appropriate to increase 
in-person learning time.  

b)Key Public Health Metrics - Community Prevalence: To support moving to the next 
stage of in-person learning, the combined Dover- Sherborn case rate averaged over 
two weeks should remain in “green”, defined as < 4 cases / 100,000, for the 4 weeks 
prior to advancing to the next stage. This is the most recent tracking of our data (this 
data will also be posted to our webpage every Wednesday afternoon after being 
released by the state. 

c)Testing capacity: The test positivity rate in the community should be below 2% for at 
least two consecutive weeks, which is one indicator of adequate testing capacity. 
Furthermore, the school system should not be consistently exceeding the daily 
contracted testing capacity (currently 5/day, above what is available through primary 
care offices). 

d)School based spread: There should be no clusters of cases with evidence of in-school 
transmission. This is defined as meeting criteria for activation of the state mobile 
testing unit. Currently these criteria are as follows:  
✴ Two or more students/staff within the classroom group develop COVID-19 within 

14 days, and transmission/exposure occurred in the classroom  
✴ More than 3% of the cohort/grade (at least 3 individuals) develop COVID-19 within 

14 day, and transmission/exposure occurred in the school  
✴ More than 3% of the school develops COVID-19 within 14 days (of note – for our 

typical school size this would already have triggered “Red” based on the population 
of our district)  

✴ Three or more staff within the same school develop COVID-19 within 14 days, and 
there is evidence of transmission among staff  

✴ Two or more students on the same bus develop COVID-19 within 14 days  
e)Logistical Requirements - The addition of more in-person schooling days raises 

multiple logistical issues including available spacing in classrooms (we have 
committed to ensuring 5.5 feet of distancing between students in classrooms), 
scheduling of lunch and snacks to ensure adequate distancing while unmasked (with 
spacing of 6 feet and all students facing the same direction our lunchroom capacity 
has shrunken considerably), and coordination of bus schedules. While public health 
measures are an important milestone – any level of opening needs to ensure that the 
available physical plant can accommodate appropriate distancing and cohort sizing.  

Dr. Keough stated that if the current data trend holds, K-3 will be brought back for in-
person learning 4 days per week beginning on October 19th. 

• Warrant Report 
6) FY20 Budget Closeout - The year ended with a positive operating variance of $111,341 

comprised of: a positive salary variance of 218,604 due to post-budget staffing changes, 
extended maternity leave, unfilled stipend positions, plus savings from unused substitute 
and custodial overtime salaries due to the school closure; $34,800 savings in transportation 
and $44,000 in utilities due to the school closure; offset by a negative variance of $218,554 
in Out if District expenditures resulting from a combination of new placements as well as 
changes in placements.  
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• Special Revenue/Revolving Funds - a summary of all activity for the accounts in FY20 was 
provided. Ms. Fattore highlighted the playground resurfacing which was completed in June 
with funding from the PTO as well as the Building Rental and Unrestricted Gifts accounts. 

7) FY21 Update - Faculty devices and K-2 iPads were purchased through the Town’s CARES 
funding. The Reopening Grant CARES monies have been used to purchase PPE, rent tents, 
and additional staffing. The FY22 Capital Request is being developed as requested by the 
Town.  

8) Remote Learning Enrichment Center - In accordance with DESE Commissioner Reilly’s 
guidance, a program that allows for our students whose parents are teachers to stay in 
school on their remote days (with the exception of Wednesday) has been established. The 
program is call the Remote Learning Enrichment Center and the funding will be charged to 
the CARES Reopening grant. There are 9 students participating at Pine Hill and the center 
is being staffed by previously underemployed Extended Day staff.  
 

Leslie Leon made a motion to approve the Remote Learning Enrichment Center as presented. 
Mark Healey seconded.  
20-14 VOTE: 5 - 0 via roll call 

 
9) Consent Agenda 

• Approval of Minutes of June 24, 2020 
 
Leslie Leon made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Mark Healey seconded. 
20-15 VOTE: 5 - 0 via roll call 
 
10) Communications 

• 2020-21 Meeting Calendar 
• Subcommittee Assignments 
• Regional School Committee - none 
• Sherborn School Committee minutes of June 24, 2020 

 
11) Adjournment at 7:55 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Amy Davis 


	Agenda December 14, 2020
	School Committee Report 12-14-20.docx
	Warrant Report
	Monthly Financials
	Sherborn Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget (2)
	Executive Summary
	Operating Budget
	Enrollment Data
	Special Education
	Capital

	Pre K tuition
	ACED rec FY22
	ACED Memo
	Class Size Policy 
	SSC 10-13-20
	DSSC 11-2-20 APPROVED
	DSC9-29-20 (6)APPROVED
	Class Size Policy.pdf
	File: IIB
	CLASS SIZE – ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS
	Chickering School, Dover




